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Dear brothers and sisters, 		  May 2025

We communicate again through this letter to share with you about our ministry in 
northern Argentina.
We would like to thank you for your prayers and support for our ministry, without which 
it would be difficult to advance the work of our Savior.
We rejoice in being able to serve the Lord.

La Gracia Baptist Church (Tucuman) In March, we had a visit from Pastor Ismael 
Mendoza and a leader, Josue Garcia, from Ebenezer Baptist Church in Lakeland, 
Florida. For two weeks, the brothers taught a class at the institute on the subject of 
Pastoral Letters.  At the same time, in the churches, we held conferences under the 
theme: My Commitment to God and the Church. The brothers and sisters also visited 
the projects we have begun in the towns of Metán, which is now one year old (Iglesia 
Bautista Esperanza), Iglesia Bautista Fe in Rosario de La Frontera, and the town 
of San Esteban, where we organize our camps. It was two weeks of intense activity 
and spiritual growth.  During these two weeks, eight people received Christ as their 
personal Savior.

We thank God for the brothers and sisters, for taking time to come and teach the 
brothers the Word of God. I want to ask you to continue your prayers for Brother Rene 
Zurita. He is a new brother and is wheelchair-bound. We are trying to find a clinic so 
he can be rehabilitated and walk again. I also ask for your prayers for the leaders. 
Often, due to financial struggles, some become discouraged but remain faithful to the 
Lord.

Faith Baptist Church (Rosario de la Frontera) As we mentioned before, we also 
carried out activities here with the brothers who visited us, teaching at the institute and 
holding conferences at the church.

With the brothers, we were able to visit new towns and villages with the goal of God 
opening doors for us to start new churches.
I encourage you to pray for the town of Trancas, which is the name of the village that 
we toured, where there is no Baptist church. The town has a population of 35,000, 
and we have a family we are visiting. In April, we had our first baptism in this town.  
Valentina Torres and Jhoana Lopez made the decision to trust the Lord and showed 
their obedience to our Lord through baptism.

At the same time, we continue with the construction of the church. We have already 
reached the height of the walls and have established where the roof will be placed. We 
pray for the doors and windows to be installed before the roof is installed due to the 



strong winds. We ask for your prayers for the windows, doors, roof, and floor.  These are 
the current needs to move forward with the construction of the church.

Brothers and sisters, thank you for your prayers.  We remind you that we always pray for 
you, your church, and also for your country. May the Lord bless you greatly. 

Prayer Requests:
1.	 For our health; May the Lord give us strength to continue serving. I have had 

some stomach problems, but we trust that I will recover.
2.	 For our sustenance;  Although we cannot cover our budget, we thank the Lord 

for what we receive, which is a great help.
3.	 For the funds to purchase the roof of the church in Rosario de la Frontera.  We 

need $3,000.
4.	 For doors and windows, $1,500, and a floor, $1,300.
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